
3601 SW 17th Street * Topeka, KS 66604 

We Strive to imitate the heart of our Patroness,  
the Blessed Virgin Mary, by: 

Loving God with all our hearts,  
Loving our neighbors as ourselves,  

Bringing Christ to others. 

Day of Prayer for the  
Legal Protection of  
Unborn Children,  

Tuesday, January 22,  
The Church in the United 
States sets aside this day 
annually to pray for the 
legal protection of human 
life and to do penance for 
the violations to human 
dignity through abortion. 
For more information: 
www.usccb.org/january-22 

Rally, Pray,  
March for Life! 

Tuesday, January 22 
Mass: 11 am at TPAC 
March for Life: 12:30 
pm from TPAC to south  
capitol steps, led by the 
Knights of Columbus 
Rally for Life: 12:45 pm 
at the south capitol steps 
For more information go 
to the Kansans for Life 
website: www.kfl.org 



2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time, January 20, 2019 Page 2 

Parish Office: 1800 SW Stone Ave. 
  Topeka, KS 66604 
Office Hours:  
8:30 am-4:30 pm: Monday-Friday 
Office Phone: 785-272-5590 
Website: www.mphm.com 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Greg Hammes  
frhammes@mphm.com 
Associate Pastor: Fr . Karl Good  
frgood@mphm.com 
Permanent Deacon: Dan Ondracek 
deaconondracek@gmail.com 
Parish Coordinator/Annulments: 
Marie Apel: mapel@mphm.com 
Finance Adm.: Lisa Lester  
llester@mphm.com 
Finance Asst.: Barbara McNeive 
bmcneive@mphm.com 
Music/Liturgy: Lucas Tappan  
ltappan@mphm.com 
Ministry to Aging: Sr . Ann Moylan 
sann@mphm.com 
DRE/RCIA: Kristi Gosser  
kgosser@mphm.com / 785-272-4727 
Communication: Carr ie Jo Gros 
cgros@mphm.com 
Virtus Coordinator: Luanne Webb  
lwebb@mphm.com 
Pastoral Worker-Deaf: 
Jeannine Adkins jadkins@mphm.com 
 

Most Pure Heart of Mary School 
1750 SW Stone Ave 
Phone:  785-272-4313 
Principal: Eric White 
  ewhite@mphm.com 
 

Krische Child Development Center 
Phone:  785-272-4791 
Director:   Shelley Couch 
  scouch@mphm.com 
 
Finance Council Pastoral Council 
Amy Penrod (chair) Rich Connell 
Sarah Ahlstedt  Tom Doyle 
Jeb Benfer  Carlyle Dunshee 
Lisa Boyle  Michael Franklin 
Bruce Burns  Jim Johnson 
Steve Naylor  Liz LaColla 
David Sollars  Megan Morris  

Fr. Greg 

The Archbishop’s Call to Share (ACTS) annual appeal is in pro-
cess. I encourage you to participate as you are able to contribute a 

sacrificial gift. Our parish goal is $120,003. My personal goal is to have our parish 
have the highest participation rate in Topeka. To do so we would have to have at 
least 44% of parishioners fill out a pledge (even a pledge of zero counts as partici-
pation). Last year, Sacred Heart/St. Joseph took top honors with over 42% partici-
pation and we came in behind them at 36%. So please fill out a form and return it 
to us. An average pledge is about $340 but, whatever is meaningful and doable for 
you is what you might do. How do we benefit from this?” ACTS funds projects all 
over the archdiocese including here in Topeka. Let me list some of the ways we 
benefit: 
 

1. Formation of seminarians, vocations programing, formation of deacons. All 
funded by ACTS. We need priests and deacons; the Archdiocese currently has 
31 seminarians and we have 2 seminarians and 1 permanent deacon in for-
mation. 

2. Catholic School Scholarships for students who cannot afford to attend Catho-
lic school. There are 36 Catholic elementary schools and six high schools that 
receive assistance. Both Hayden and MPHM benefit from this. 

3. Quinceanera Retreats. 400 teen girls participate in these retreats each year. 
4. Perfect Wings for Special Needs students. 570 children in Catholic schools 

are being educated to meet their special needs. 
5. Catholic Campus Centers. The colleges in our Archdiocese have these centers 

to help 1000s of college students keep the faith. ACTS helps fund them since 
the students themselves are unable. Benefit? Yours truly. I wouldn’t be a 
priest today if the St. Lawrence Catholic Campus Center at KU didn’t exist. 
Plus, Washburn is in our parish boundaries. The Washburn Catholic Campus 
Center is funded largely through ACTS. 

6. Christ’s Peace House of Prayer. An Archdiocesan retreat center to get away 
from the hustle and bustle of the world and spend time with God in peaceful 
surroundings. Our parish staff spent a day on retreat here this past year. 

7. El Centro. Right here in Topeka, El Centro provided 1400 translations for 
Spanish speaking families. 

8. Youth programming and Prairie Star Ranch (PSR). Large youth events are 
funded, along with support for PSR where many of our youth go to Catholic 
summer camp. This past summer, 1600 children encountered Christ at PSR. 
Also, youth TEC retreats and Hayden retreats are often held at PSR among 
other things. Retreats for our 8th grade confirmation students and our parish 
staff have been out there too. 

9. Liturgy, Family Life & Marriage, Pro-Life, Social Justice, Special Needs 
Ministry, and more. We really do benefit from all the Archdiocesan offices as 
they educate, put on events/workshops/programming, answer questions from 
me and staff, and do the things we can’t do alone as a parish. Archdiocesan 
wide, 3500 couples have renewed their love for each other through Marriage 
and Family Life events. 

10. School of Faith. School of Faith has helped 4500 people learn about their 
Catholic faith in classes they have facilitated. We have had classes offered 
here at MPHM. Plus, our teachers and staff receive formation as well. 

11. Deaf Ministry. We are given grants each year that help us with our parish’s 
deaf ministry. 

 

This list does not cover everything, but I hope its enough to prove ACTS does 
benefit us immensely, and it helps many others in our region. So again, please 
consider participating. I do so personally, because I believe in it. Each year we 
have made our goal—let’s do so again this year! Thank you for your generosity! 
Peace, 

Fr. Greg 

Striving to imitate the heart of our  
Patroness, the Blessed Virgin Mary 
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January Parish Prayer Intentions 
Please pray for the following intentions by praying the “Mary, Undoer of Knots” &/or other prayers: 

Hospital: Julie Stanley  
Health Problems / Homebound:  Susan Adams, 
Mary Alexander, Lorine Bloodworth, Michelle Boehr, 
Carol Boles, Helen Brock, Mary Bueltel, Betty Casper, 
John Cavanaugh, Tom Conklin, Clara Cooper, 
Mercedes Craughwell, Ashley Dorsey & twin boys, 
Erin Ebert, Albert Garcia, Arthur Good, Bernice 
Gudenkauf, Rosemary Hackett, Pat Haines, Evelyn 
Hamilton, Ann Harmes, Harold Henning, Patrick 
Higgins, Mary Hohman, Joe & Julane Hovorka, Susie 
Hubbs, Beverly Keffer, Theresa Klotzbach, Mary Lou 
Kiene, Caroline Lake, Rose Lee, J.P. MacMillan, 
Cynthia Markula, Lavina McCall, Braden McGraw, 
Emily Miller, Charlotte Morley, George & Kathleen 
Prochaska, Marjorie Roy, Mary Ann Satterthwaite, 
Jason Schmidt, Julie Stanley, Marilyn Thies, James 
Warner, Lorrie West, Helen Wiedle 
 

Souls of Charles Kennedy, father of Patrick Kennedy,  
George Towle, Nelma Theis, Charlie Alvarado, father 
of Rosie Marstall, and all the faithful departed. May they 
rest in the peace of our Lord. 
 

Prayer Pager Prayers: Please remember  to call and 
pray for those on your prayer list. 

Pope Francis: 
† Evangelization: That young people, especially in 

Latin America, follow the example of Mary and 
respond to the call of the Lord to communicate the 
joy of the Gospel to the world. 

 

Archbishop Joseph Naumann: 
† For the healing of wounds caused by racism. 
† For an end to legalized abortion in the United 

States, and for the fostering of a culture of life 
where each and every human life is valued and 
protected. 

Fr. Greg Hammes 
† For God’s blessing and presence in all that we do 

as a parish in 2019, especially upon the new recto-
ry, the new parish master plan and upcoming cam-
paign, our stewardship and our liturgy. 

† For a greater fidelity and reverence of all Catholics 
to attending Mass and receiving communion, and 
that many who have fallen away may return to the 
Eucharist. 

† For all the prayer intentions entrusted to us, that 
our patroness, the Blessed Virgin Mary would 
keep them in her Most Pure Heart and present 
them to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  

Prayers Answered? If there is a name on the Health 
Problem s/Homebound list that can be removed please 
call the office to let us know. 272-5590 

Air Force: Garrett Mazachek, Ryan Matzke, Amy 
McInteer 
Army: Brad Buyle, Brodie Cronister , Jer ry 
Monasmith, Zach Ramirez, David R. Stahlin, Jr., 
Derek J. Waterworth 
Marines: Greyson Ghio, J .P. Ralstin  
Navy: Chris Archer  
Law Enforcement: Eric Clinton, Bryce Cronister , 
Ron Gish, Joe Harrison, Emily Hren, Mike Hren, Dan 
Masilionis, Chris Miller, Lenora Nioce, Bill Rafferty 

and our men and women in uniform. 

 
Jason Forman & Sarah Moellenberndt 

Saturday January 26, 2019 
JJaaaaJJJJaaJJJJ sssaaaaaaaassssoonn FFoooFFFFooFFFForrmmrrrrmmrrrrmaannnnn &&

1st Sunday of the Month Prayer for 
Vocations.  Sunday, February 3, join 
us to pray the Rosary for vocations and 
special intentions for courage and en-
couragement of parents whose children 
are being called to serve our Lord. The 
rosary begins 30 minutes prior to the 
beginning of Sunday morning Masses. 

For more vocations to the priesthood 
and religious life from our parish, 
that the Lord of the harvest will send 
out laborers for his harvest, and for 
those in formation from our parish,  
ϯ Will Sutherland—priesthood 
ϯ Jody Madden—permanent diaconate  
ϯ Sarah Ganser—religious life  
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 Weekly 
Total 

Y.T.D. Received 

Envelopes $28,828 $732,777       
Electronic Giving  
(Faith Direct twice a month) $35,445 $349,480 

Plate/Loose checks $ 1,799  $  58,449                                                                                                          
Total $66,072 $1,140,706 
Budget (Weekly budget = Annual 
budget divided by 52 weeks) $38,029 $1,102,841 

Income Over(Under) 
$28,043 $37,865 

Capital Improvements $1,216 $33,612 

Stewardship of Treasure Update January 13, 2019 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2018-June 30, 2019 

Your support is critical to the success of the Archbishop’s 
Call to Share appeal and its many ministries and services! This 
year’s Archdiocesan goal is $5,622,750. Our parish portion of 
this goal is $120,003. Gifts of any amount are welcome, although 
if you are not doing so already, please consider  a gift of a dollar 
a day (365) or more. Your gift will make everything possible. 
Please fill out a pledge envelope today or donate online at 
www.calltoshare.org 

Next week, we will take up 
the Collection for the 
Church in Latin America. 
For many in Latin America 
and the Caribbean, a rising 
secular culture, difficult ru-
ral terrain, and a shortage of 

ministers present obstacles to practicing the 
faith. Your support to the collection provides 
lay leadership training, catechesis, priestly 
and religious formation, and other programs 
to share our faith with those who long to 
hear the Good News of Christ. To learn more 
about how you can make a difference, please 
visit www.usccb.org/latin-america.  

Lead Couple Come & See, February 2, 6:30-8:30 pm in the 
Formation Room. Are you seeking a way to serve the Church that 
will bring you closer to your spouse? Do you love the Church’s 
teachings on marriage and family? Consider mentoring the en-
gaged. The Office of Marriage and Family Life is hosting, for 
perspective couples who are interested in this important ministry 
to the engaged. Appetizers, drinks & dessert will be served. Inter-
ested couples should RSVP to Brad DuPont, 913-647-0301 or 
bdupont@archkck.org 

Fish Fry Dinners ~ Fridays during Lent, 
March 8—April 12.  

Volunteers are needed to assist with set-up, 
clean-up, help in the dining room, on the 
serving line and drink area or in the kitchen. 

Desserts are needed each week. Your assistance is what makes 
our annual Fish Fry’s a huge success. Please contact Judy Engelk-
en, 235-3248 or j.engelken@aol.com. This is a great opportunity 
for Service Hours! 

Thank you all for your in-
credible generosity to the 
Catholic Charities non-
perishable items collection. 

In December we collected a total of 907 
lbs., and for 2018 we collected a total of 
13,092 lbs.!! As noted last month we will 
no longer be handing out grocery bags, in-
stead we have listed the items most needed 
by Catholic Charities. Please bring your 
donations to church next weekend, January 
26/27. Your love is touching the lives of 
1400+ families in our community every 
month. Thank you for your tremendous 
support in 2018, Happy New Year! 
 

Greatest Needs: 
· Canned meat (tuna, chicken) 
· Peanut butter 
· Canned Stew, Ravioli 
· Soup 
· Canned Beans 
· Canned Fruits, 
· Canned Vegetables  
· Pasta Sauce (No glass pls) 
· Pastas 
· Rice 
· Hamburger Helper 
· Cereals  
· Pancake mix 
· Oatmeal 
· High Protein Bars 
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Monday, January 21 
7:15 am Liturgy Hours/Prayer Church 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts  StV-Up 
 

Tuesday, January 22 
5:30 pm Finance Council StV-WR 
6:00 pm RCIA Team Mtg QR 
6:30 pm RCIA   FR/QR  
 

Wednesday, January 23 
 7:15 am Liturgy Hours/Prayer Church 
12:00 pm Confessions  Church 
12:00 pm AA   StV-LL 
 5:00 pm RCIC   QR 
 5:30 pm Fellowship in Faith FR 
 6:00 pm Religious Ed.  QR/School       

Thursday, January 24 
9:30 am Adult Formation QR 
6:30 pm School Council School-Rm 100 
7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal School Band Rm 
 

Friday, January 25 
12:00 pm Al Anon  StV-LL     

Saturday, January 26 
6:30 am That Man Is You QR 
7:15 am Liturgy Hours/Prayer Church 
1:00 pm Legion of Mary OCC8 
 

FR-Formation Room * QR-Quinlan Room * OCC-O’Connor 
Hall * OCC8-Parish Center lower level * PC-Parish Center * 
PMR-Parish Meeting Room * StV-St. Vincent 

Knights of Columbus Council 4254 
January 28, 6:30 pm—Social Meeting 
February 2/3-Trash bag sales 
 

If anyone knows of a Knight or a family 
member of a Knight in distress, sick or in need of 
Council's prayers, please contact Teddy Reiser, FS, 
845-5465. If you are interested in the Knights of Co-
lumbus, please contact Melvin Depperschmidt, GK at 
233-8383 or Leo Cangiani, DGK at 969-8181. 

“Living the Discerning Life,” by Father Timothy 
Gallagher, produced by EWTN, and offered by the 
Glory to God Community, began January 17th, 7 pm, in 
O’Connor Hall, and will continue on the 1st & 3rd 
Thursdays of each month. This 10-part DVD series 
follows the teachings of St. Ignatius of Loyola’s 14 
rules for discernment in his book, Discernment of Spir-
its. Refreshments afterwards. Questions call Allan or 
Vickie Holthaus 862-9738.  

Christ Renews His Parish Women’s 
Retreat, Saturday & Sunday, March 
23/24. Come share in this special time of 
faith, fulfillment and discipleship with 
other sisters in Christ by calling or tex-
ting; Toni Beck,(785) 798-7089.  

Knights of Columbus Annual Free Throw Chal-
lenge, Sunday, January 20, 1 pm, in the MPHM 
School gym. The contest is open to boys & girls, ages 
9-14. Please bring a copy of your child’s birth certifi-
cate with you to the contest as it will be needed to 
move on to the district level if your child places first in 
his/her age group. Please show up 10-15 minutes early 
in order to get your child registered and allow them to 
warm up! If you have any additional questions about 
the contest, please contact Dion Lake at 785-383-3782  

The Christian Widow and Widowers Organization 
(open to all faiths) Soup Luncheon, Sunday, February 
10, 1—3 pm in the Formation Room. Dime Bingo will 
be played after lunch. Soup & bowls will be provided. 
Bring a side dish or dessert. For more information, call 
Joann, 233-7350 or Doris, 273-2673  

Most Pure Heart of Mary 
Faith Formation Class - Winter 2019 

Sundays, January 27—April 7,  
10:50 – 11:20 am,  

in the Quinlan Room  
The Bible and the Virgin Mary, pre-
sented by: Matthew Leonard (based on 

Scott Hahn’s Hail, Holy Queen Book), unveils the 
mystery of Our Lady that is woven into the fabric of 
Sacred Scripture. The 12 lessons convey the beauty of 
the doctrine and devotions surrounding Mary, bringing 
them to life in a powerful, new way. There is no 
charge and no need to sign-up. Please join us at any or 
all of the sessions. If you have questions, please con-
tact Kristi Gosser at 272-4727.  

Employment Opportunity MPHM School: Work in the school lunchroom, 10 am—-1 pm, on school days. 
All employees must be VIRTUS trained. Please contact Mr. White at ewhite@mphm.com if interested.  
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Sundays: 10:00—11:00 am 
Sunday: 11:00 pm—Midnight 

Mondays: 2:00—3:00 am 
Mondays: 3:00—4:00 am 

Mondays: 11:00 pm—Midnight 
Wednesdays: 10:00—11:00 am 

Thursdays: Noon—1:00 pm 
Thursdays: 11:00 pm—Midnight 

Fridays: 8:00—9:00 pm 
Friday: 10:00—11:00 pm 
Saturdays: 6:00—7:00 pm 
Saturdays: 8:00—9:00 pm 

Please call the church office at 272-5590  
to sign up for your hour.  

 

“The way Jesus shows you is not easy. Rather, it is 
like a path winding up a mountain. Do not loose 
heart! The steeper the road, the faster it rises towards 
ever wider horizons.” ~ St. Pope John Paul II 

Meet in the St. Vincent’s Basement. 

JOIN US SUNDAYS! 
JH  ▪ 5:00 - 6:15 pm 
HS  ▪ 6:45 - 8:00 PM 

 

Questions? Email us: youth@mphm.com 
Text “Ascend” to 84576 to join flocknote for updates. 

As you can see below, there are several hours that 
are in need of a 2nd guardian. Have you considered 
organizing a group of friends who would be willing to 
take one of the hours? Or maybe you belong to a 
bridge group, a book club or another group or ministry 
that would like to take one of the hours. With a group 
of 4, each person would only need to cover once a 
month. If there are only two, you could come every 
other week. An hour with the Lord just might be what 
is missing in your life. So don’t be afraid to at least 
give it a try… you might like it, and sharing with a 
friend or two or more may keep you motivated to con-
tinue. Please prayerfully consider committing to spend 
one hour with our Lord at one of the hours listed be-
low. 

Eucharistic Adoration Chapel 

 

Are you a recent high school graduate or college 
student, who is ser ious about their  faith and loves 
working with youth? Consider working as a Camp 
Counselor at Camp Tekakwitha this summer! It re-
quires hard work, long hours, and dedication—but it is 
sure to be a summer of adventure and great reward! 
We want to hear from you! Apply at: https://
evangelizationspring2017.typeform.com/to/cs8I3B 

CREDO- "I believe"  
Topeka’s Catholic Young Adult  
Community ages 21-40. 

Gathers every Sunday for Brunch! The group typi-
cally begins gathering after Mass around 10 am, assist-
ing with meal preparation and enjoying the company 
of other young adult Catholics. Brunch is served 
around 11-11:30 am, with a new menu each week! For 
more information about the location of brunch and to 
stay updated about our events, like 'Credo Topeka' on 
Facebook and follow credo_topeka on Instagram. If 
you are new, feel free to contact us and we will get you 
all the details about how to get involved. Please email 
credotopeka@gmail.com if you have any questions 
about the group!  

F.I.R.E. Men’s Retreat, February 9-10, Prairie Star 
Ranch. This unique Catholic men’s retreat combines a 
love for outdoor activities with powerful and exciting 
encounters with the Sacraments. For men 18+. Sign up 
at www.fire-ministries.org, Fire.retreats@gmail.com 
or 816-590-1744. Through Fellowship, Inspiration, 
and Renewal– attendees will leave the retreat ready to 
Engage in their  faith like never  before. 


